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January 21st, 2025                                                                                     8000-6200/1713-59070-20 
 

David Laing 
Pavilion Energy Corp. 
2150, 736 – 6th Ave SW 
Calgary, AB T2P 3T7 
 
 

Dear Mr. Laing: 
 

RE: COMMINGLED PRODUCTION SPECIAL PROJECT CANCELLATION 
PAVILION ET AL STODDART 6-29-85-18 (WA #2262) 
STODDART FIELD – BELLOY ‘A’ POOL & BASE OF FISH SCALES   

 

The subject well was drilled in January 1968 for gas production from the Belloy ‘A’ pool. On July 15, 
2020, a surface casing vent flow test was performed on the well and gas flow was detected. In order 
to avoid excessive pressure at the surface casing shoe and to mitigate the safety risk presented by 
elevated atmospheric methane concentrations, temporary comingled production of the vent flow with  
the Belloy ‘A’ pool was approved on July 27th, 2020. On October 27, 2020, the approval was amended, 
requiring additional testing and other actions to ensure ongoing management of the commingled 
SCVF. On November 30, 2024, the SCVF was remediated, and on January 20th, 2025, Pavilion 
indicated via email communications with the BCER that they agreed to the cancelation of the project. 
 

Pursuant to the Energy Resource Activities Act (ERAA) section 75(2)(b), the Regulator may cancel, 
suspend or amend a designation (iii) if the Regulator considers that the designation is spent, or (iv) if 
the Regulator considers that the designation is no longer appropriate, including, without limitation, for 
reasons of (a) public safety, (b) protection of the environment, or (c) conservation of petroleum and 
natural gas resources.  
 

The Special Project Approval 20-20-001 in the Stoddart field, Belloy ‘A’ pool and Base of Fish Scales 
formation well Pavilion et al Stoddart 6-29-85-18 (WA #2262) is hereby cancelled under section 
75(2)(b) of ERAA. In accordance with Section 75(2)(b)(iv), the Regulator considers that the 
designation is no longer appropriate. 
 

Should you have any questions, please contact Logan Gray at (250) 419-4465 or the undersigned at 
(250) 419-4430. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Ron Stefik, P.L.Eng. 
Supervisor, Reservoir Engineering 
Energy Regulator 


